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 Update from the outgoing Commodore 

“The secret of change is to focus all your energy not on fighting the old 
but on building the new." 

The clouds are beginning to clear, the tempest is almost over!  It has  
certainly been a tumultuous year, with many hard decisions and many 
changes for the Port Curtis Sailing Club.  To embrace change is not a bad 
thing and I believe if we focus our energies on building a future for the club 
that puts sailing firmly to the forefront of our core purpose, the Club will 
grow strong again. 
  
The support of the members of the subcommittee formed at the Special 
General Meeting on July 14th, has enabled our committee to concentrate 
on winding up the business as it existed, while the subcommittee have 
worked diligently to negotiate a new and exciting future for the Gladstone 
Yacht Club Bar and Bistro.  It is anticipated the restaurant will be  
re-opening in the near future.  
 
There will be further information on our progress spoken of on  
Wednesday September 4th at the Annual General Meeting.  I do not expect 
a protracted meeting. The members have been well informed; the Audit 
report will be presented and brief reports from Maria Mohrholz, the  
Treasurer and I. We will fully update you on recent progress.    A new  
committee will have some tidy up work ahead, but it is expected their  
focus will be on re invigorating the sport of sailing to the Community of 
Gladstone.  
 
“Our core business is sailing. We should not overlook this. Everything we do 
should be to enhance our sailing activities for members and potential  
members. We should be striving to promote sailing in our community”. 
(Brad Barker). 
 
Let us all look forward to beautiful blue skies, the sun sparkling on the  
water, the sounds of laughter and happiness on the pontoon as crews  
prepare for racing, and the good will of friends who may share nothing else 
but a love of being on the water.  
Sincerely,   
Marina Hobbs  



History of Clubhouse 
Article provided by Brad and Maryke Barker.   

Reprinted from the 50th Anniversary of the Club booklet. 



History of Clubhouse 



History of Clubhouse 



Airlie race week with Tuan 

Since the very first Gladstone to Hamilton Island Yacht 
Race which fed into the Race Week regatta back in 1984, 
Brad and I have been taking our yachts north to the 
Whitsundays for the racing or for the cruising. 

Peaceful Targinnie Creek.  

Our usual track north is now becoming 
a very busy thoroughfare with many more cruising 
yachts and many more whales!  

Unusual sight at Leeks Beach.  Feral 
goats being rounded up and barged off 
the island.  

Anchorages are becoming real social hubs but we 
still surprise ourselves by finding secluded and pris-
tine anchorages.  I think we have put our pick down 
safely in just about any anchorage that our 2metre 
draught will allow. 

No racing for us this year but we supported and cheered on everyone at Airlie Beach Race Week 
and then headed over to the Islands to watch the spectacular racing at Hammo. 



Airlie race week with Tuan 

But you certainly cannot go past the diversity 
of the Whitsunday Islands............. 

Tuan is heading home again and ready to 
spend some time at one of our favourites 
along the way....The Keppel Islands. 

See you all back at the club  

Brad and Maryke Barker 



Sailing Goss 

DELAY IN SEASON START 

The start to our 2019-2020 Sailing Season has been delayed for a few weeks while a review of 
our insurance is completed. 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

The delay in the AGM this year to September has flowed onto our membership renewal time-
table as renewal fees are set then. 

Like other sailing clubs we will be using our Australian Sailing provided revSport system and 
processing our membership renewals and race nominations online.  The club no longer has 
the facility to take cash payments. 

All current and life members will be rolled into the 2019-2020 season on 1st September. 

More information will be provided via email as the days ahead unfold. 

If online is not your thing, don’t worry.  Sue Doyle will be at the club on SIGN ON Days 7/9 and 
14/9 to provide hands on assistance. 

Please bring your payment card of choice. 

Please endeavour to complete your Membership renewal payment as soon as possible, a 
large portion of your fees go towards the affiliation fee with Australian Sailing for your on-
water insurance which the club has to pay in September. 

CQ Challenge All Boats Regatta—DATE CHANGE 

Due to the delay in the start of our season, we are unable to host 
the CQ Challenge All Boats Regatta in September.  Instead we have 
locked in new dates: 

 

PCSC All Boats Regatta 30th November and 1st December 2019 

Please promote our event with friends and class associations. 

 

PCSC sailors are most welcome to join a flotilla on the 
harbour on 7th September to celebrate Col Cashin’s life 
and the scattering of his ashes to his final resting place 
in the sea.  Depart from the Club / moorings will be 
1200. 

Farewell to Col 



Navigation Tips 

Rule of Twelfths in Tide Prediction 

This little  formula is very useful for calculating heights of the tide based on time of slack and tidal 
range in areas of diurnal (twice a day) tides.   This is most  useful if you wish to pass through tidal 
waterways, eg around here, The Narrows, or The North Entrance and wish to time your approach so 
that you know you will have sufficient water to “get through”.  It is also useful when coming into 
anchorage, say at GKI, when you wish to anchor ‘close in’ but not suffer grounding on a falling tide 
and have to get out of a nice warm bunk at 2 in the morning to change anchorage!!  Of course you 
may have a multi-hull or centre-boarder when depth is not as critical. The “Rule of Twelfths” may be 
used as well to calculate air draft, if you need to pass under say a bridge or overhead power lines. 

So the formula is…. 
Slack water 
+1 Hour   -   1 / 12 of range 
+2 Hours -   2 / 12 of range 
+3 Hours -   3 / 12 of range 
+4 Hours -   3 / 12 of Range 
+ 5 Hours -  2 / 12 of Range 
+ 6 Hours -  1 / 12 of Range 
 
For example…… if we know there is a low tide given at 0600 hrs  at 0.2m and the following high tide is 
3.8m then the range of that tide is 3.6m. 
 
Thus 1/12th of the range is 0.3m  Applying the formula then at 0700 hrs there will be 0.5m water 
At 0800hr   1.1m;    0900hr   2.0m   1000hr  2.9m  1100hr  3.5m  & 1200hr  3.8m(high tide) 

If your vessel draws 2m then you should be able to make the earliest safe passage around 0930. 

Reminder Annual General Meeting 

 7pm on Wednesday 4th September 2019  
at the Club. 

All financial Members are encouraged to attend.  



Sailing Calendar 

KEY DATES   SAIL CQ CHALLENGE Mackay Sailing Club 7th and 8th September 2019 

  Val Sisley Heats 1, 2, 3 in Yeppoon Sun 1-9-19 

  CQ Series (Peter MacDonald) Gladstone heats 5th and 6th October 2019 

BIG THANKS to team SUPER FREAKY for a most enjoyable winter series sailing. 



Safety at Sea 

https://mailchi.mp/amsa.gov.au/amsa-safety-alertkapok-lifejackets 

Kapok lifejackets 

This safety alert aims to raise awareness of the risks associated with the use of out of date, and 
dangerous, kapok filled lifejackets. 

Kapok filled lifejackets with cotton straps are 

decades old and have not been manufactured 

since the 1980s. However, an unknown num-

ber are still being used. 

 

Kapok is a cotton-like fluff that is no longer 

used in lifejacket manufacture, because it nat-

urally loses buoyancy over time and, if it gets 

wet, it will absorb water. Furthermore, the 

cotton straps rot over time, even if the life-

jacket is not used, and will tear or break off 

the lifejacket when weight comes on it 
While these lifejackets may have complied with 

the applicable standard when they were manu-

factured, and may have the old standards logos 

on them, they no longer comply with the modern 

Australian Standard for lifejackets and are not fit 

for use on any Domestic Commercial Vessel 

(DCV). 

 

If one of these lifejackets has successfully been 

used in the past, it should still be replaced as 

soon as possible and destroyed, as it will have 

deteriorated and might not float now. 

Even if these lifejackets are in their original packaging, have never been used and look in 
perfect condition, replace them and destroy them. 

PCSC has submitted an application to the Qantas Re-
gional Grants program to assist with sailing costs in 
2019-2020.  Judging in September, winners October. 

 

https://mailchi.mp/amsa.gov.au/amsa-safety-alertkapok-lifejackets


Straphanger Disclaimer: 

The Port Curtis Sailing Club (PCSC) Straphanger is published by Club 

Members to be distributed on a monthly basis by the staff of the PCSC. 

Articles reflect the personal opinions of authors and contributing persons, 

and may not reflect those views of the PCSC.  The PCSC does not      

guarantee the accuracy of articles and statements published within the 

PCSC by contributors/authors. Due to copyright issues we cannot include 

any articles that have been previously published from other publications. 

We do not have the resources to gain permission to do so. 

1 Goondoon Street 

P.O Box 1070 

Gladstone QLD 4680 

PORT CURTIS  SAI LING CLUB  

NEW OPENING HOURS 

Dudley’s Bar Friday, Saturday and 
Sunday afternoons 3pm to 7pm 

Opening Times & Contacts 

Phone: (07) 4972 2294 

Fax (07) 4972 7872 

Email: admin@gyc.com.au 

 

Website: www.gyc.com.au 

 

We WANT to hear 
from you ! 

The view from the water 

PORT CURTIS SAILING CLUB INC. 

Commodore: Marina Hobbs  

Vice Commodore: Martin Cooper 

Treasurer:  Maria Mohrholz 

Secretary:  Selina Mossman 

Club Captain:   Garth Breayley 


